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Sent: Thursday, August 8, 2019 4:59 PM 
To: ATR-LitIII-Information (ATR) <ATR.LitIII.Information@ATR.USDOJ.gov> 
Subject: Consent Decree Review 

ASCAP / BMI must be contained and held to rate standards as provided under the Consent Decree 

Without government supervision the expansion of licensing fees will absolutely increase and get out 
of control and the PRO attempt to expanded what items they should receiving licensing fees based 
upon - rates may also become out of control  

This will all have a negative affect on the ultimate music consumer / ticket buyer to live events raising 
already high ticket prices even further 

Should you have a desire to expand the discussion, please feel free to reach the writer directly 

All the best, 
 
Keith S. Mahler 
PREMIER CONCERTS / MANIC PRESENTS 
PKM PRESENTS LLC 
11 Scovill Street 
P. O. Box 2763 
Waterbury, CT  06723-2763 
www,premierconcerts.com 
www.collegestreetmusichall.com 
www.spaceballroom.com  
www.manicpresents.com  
 Office: 203.573.1600   

The information in this transmittal is privileged and confidential and is intended only for the recipient(s) 
listed above.  If you are neither the intended recipient(s) nor a person responsible for the delivery of this 
transmittal to the intended recipient(s), you are hereby notified that any unauthorized distribution or 
copying of this transmittal is prohibited. If you have received this transmittal in error, please notify 
me immediately at (203) 573-1600 or at the reply email address 
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